
 
 
	 Please check the parent calendar on our website 

or by using the link below. Please note that this 

calendar is continually updated and we ask that 

families check for school events from time to time.

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/link/calendar

TERM 1 
• Friday 4 April (Week 10)

TERM 2 
• Friday 6 June (Week 6) 

TERM 3
• Monday 21 July (Week 1)

• �Monday 1 September (Week 7)  
- School Closure

• Tuesday 2 September (Week 7)

The Annual General Meeting of the Governing 
Council took place on Tuesday, 25 February. 
The school community welcomes new members 
as well as welcoming back some continuing 
members for 2025. The Governing Council is an 
important part of our school community and I 
would like to sincerely thank our 2025 Governing 
Council members for supporting our school.

Please see the list of our 2025 Governing Council 
Members and office holders that were filled at 
our Annual General Meeting:

2025 Governing Council Members
Parent Representatives
Moira Colquhoun
Alex Dundon
Leah Hall
Kate Hallam
David Lao
Steve Marriott
Prasanna Tamang
Karthik Thottekkat
Nicholas Tung
John Win

Secondary Student Leadership Team 
Representatives
Zoe Hatchard
Divya Panwar
Jamie Ramoso
Ryan Suresh

Community Members
Blair Boyer MP 
Tracey Wade 

Staff Representatives
Meg Fay - Principal
Ingrid Lees - Deputy Principal
Tarnya Adams - Assistant Principal
Daniel Brzezinski - Assistant Principal

Thank you to the following parents/caregivers 
that will be office holders in 2025:

Nicholas Tung - Chairperson & Finance Advisory 
Committee 
Steve Marriott - Deputy Chairperson 
David Lao - Treasurer & Finance Advisory Committee
Steve Marriott - Deputy Treasurer & Finance Advisory 
Committee
Leah Hall - Secretary

As well as: 
Alex Dundon - OSHC Advisory Committee 
Representative
John Win - Deputy OSHC Advisory Committee 
Representative

Thank you to those members from 2024 that 
are not returning to our Governing Council 
for 2025. Thank you for your work and the 
contribution you have made to strengthening 
school community relationships for The Heights 
Community during your time on the Governing 
Council.

Significant work has taken place to prepare 
for our 2025 Sports Day on Friday 7 March. I 
would like to thank all the staff that assist in the 
planning and preparation of this event. It will be 
a warm day so please ensure children dress in 
sun smart clothing, have a hat and water bottle 
and regularly apply sunscreen. There will be 
reminders given throughout the day. 

As crossing monitors, our Year 6 students have 
settled in well. They are doing a wonderful 
service for our school. The Year 6 students, 
accompanied by a teacher, assist at the busy 
times of the day. Thank you to the students, 
teachers and families for supporting our crossing 
monitors to carry out their roles and provide 
such an important service to our school.

As the year progresses there may be times when 
people have queries regarding an occurrence 
at school. If this happens, we would like to 
encourage an open dialogue with you to hear 
your concerns and work through how to address 
them. Please refer to the 'Raising and Resolving 
Concerns' section located in the ‘About Us’ 
section of our website for the process to follow.

I would like to take this opportunity to inform 
our school community that I will be on long 
service leave for the last 4 weeks of this term.  
I am pleased to announce that during this time 
our Deputy Principal Ingrid Lees will be the 
school Principal. I look forward to returning 

in Week 1 of Term 2 and hearing 
about the learning and events that 
took place whilst I was on leave.

Meg Fay, Principal

REMINDER: 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Monday 10 March 

(Adelaide Cup Day)
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• Clean Up Australia Day

• Education Leaders' Day

• �Leadership in Languages and 

Culture

• Stage 2 Surfing

• 2025 Sports Day Program

ISSUE HIGHLIGHTS:

Pictured: Stage 2 Surf ing

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/link/calendar
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https://www.facebook.com/heightsschool/
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The Heights School Community 
pays respects to the Kaurna 
people, the traditional custodians 
whose ancestral lands we live on. 
We acknowledge the deep feelings 
of attachment to the Earth, the 
relationship of the Kaurna people 
to this country, and we respect 
and value their past, present, and 
ongoing connection to this land and 
their cultural beliefs.

a specialist program for students with high intellectual potential

Please SAVE the DATE

OPEN EVENT
Wednesday 26 March 2025

ALL families       
Tour 1 - 5:00pm - 6:30pm 

 Principal's address  6:00pm-6:30pm

Tour 2 - 6:00pm - 7:30pm 

In zone families ONLY

TRIM PHOTOGRAPHY

ONLINE BOOKING INFORMATION TO FOLLOW

9:15am - 10:15am 
Principal's address 10:15am 

Check your high school zone here

RIDING AND SCOOTING TO SCHOOL
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It is excellent to see the large number of students walking, riding, and scooting to school in 2025. 
The attention to detail our students show when following the road rules is evident and this ensures 
the safety of our school community around our site.  
It is important however that we maintain this level of safety on 
site and therefore we ask students to disembark from their bikes 
and scooters while on school grounds to ensure the safety of 
staff, students and the wider school community and to avoid any 
accidents and collisions.

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/find-a-school-zone-or-preschool-catchment-area
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CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY
Clean Up Australia Day
Clean Up Australia Day occurs annually on the first Sunday in 
March. March 2nd this year marked 35 years of this national 
event which is now the nation's largest community-based 
environmental event. Over 22 million Aussies have stepped up 
over the years, pulled on their gloves and donated their time to 
improve the environment.

Over time, Clean Up Australia has evolved to provide practical 
solutions to help all Australians live more sustainably every day 
of the year. This is because Australia's environmental challenges 
go far beyond one day. In our current climate, the focus is as 
much on preventing rubbish entering our environment as it is 
removing what has already accumulated.

Fast facts:
•	 Australians used 3.5 million tonnes of plastics in 2018 to 2019, 60% of which was imported plastic.
•	 One million tonnes of Australia’s annual plastic consumption are single-use plastic.
•	 Australia uses approximately 70 billion pieces of soft ‘scrunchable’ plastics each year.
•	 130,000 tonnes of plastic leaks into the marine environment in Australia each year. 
•	 By 2025 it is predicted that 99% of seabirds worldwide will have ingested plastic.
•	 By 2050, it is estimated that the plastic in the oceans will outweigh fish.
•	 Our use of plastic is increasing and across the world it will double by 2040.

What can YOU do? 
Refuse. Reduce. Reuse. Recycle. Compost.

We make very little use of the resources we already extract when we could be feeding them back into the resource loop, preventing 
rubbish entering the environment and waste going to landfill.

As Australia’s waste challenges continue to grow, we all need to step up and support solutions which move us towards a circular 
economy – where everything is a resource, and there is no such thing as waste.

Let’s make every day Clean Up Australia Day!

Leah Kovacic  
On behalf of the Diversity and Culture Working Group

Clean Up Australia Day - Student Article
What is Clean Up Australia Day?  
Clean up Australia Day is the nation’s largest community-based environmental event, held annually on the first Sunday in March. It was 
started 35 years ago by Ian Kiernan AO, with the goal of improving and conserving the environment by cleaning up litter. It’s important 
because it encourages individuals and communities to take action in protecting the environment. Over the years, more than 22 million 
Australians have participated, helping to reduce pollution and preserve natural spaces. The event promotes environmental awareness 
and responsibility, making a positive impact on local communities.  

How can you get involved?  
The Clean Up Australia website has a variety of resources for individuals who want to get involved, including the option to register a 
clean-up in your community. The organisation sends free starter kits containing everything an individual, family, or group of ten would 
need to conduct a clean-up. For those that don’t want to register, the website also has a map to view and join a registered clean up near 
you at any point in the year.  

Leading a cleaner and more sustainable lifestyle doesn’t require joining a clean-up. Instead, it can be achieved in day-to-day life by 
making simple choices such as using a reusable drink bottle or thrifting clothing instead of buying fast fashion. Other examples include; 
composting food, disposing of recyclables and ten cent refundable cans or bottles properly and even using paper straws instead of 
plastic can make a difference. As said by Anne Marie Bonneau, “We don't need a handful of people doing zero waste perfectly. We need 
millions of people doing it imperfectly.”  

Naunidh Kukreja (Year 12) and Kira Maher (Year 10) 
Student Leadership Team

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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EDUCATION LEADERS' DAY

LEADERSHIP IN LANGUAGES AND CULTURE

February 27th was the Department for Education’s annual 
Leaders' Day. At this event, Principals and their Executive 
Leadership teams are invited to work together on their site 
learning goals and learn from experts within education.

This year, students who participated in the DfE Student 
Forums were invited to attend as either MCs or as leader 
support. Chandulee Jayawardena and Zoe Hatchard were 
involved in hosting, whilst Aleks Rebrun and Bianca Lemmo 
supported leaders throughout the day. Our students worked 
with other student leaders from Klemzig Primary School and 
Roma Mitchell Secondary College.

Zoe and Chandulee spoke with poise and confidence in front of a crowd of over a thousand school leaders. Bianca and Aleks spoke 
passionately about student agency and voice with School and System Leaders. All students attended in a student workshop with 
keynote speakers Gwyn ap Hari and Ron Berger, where they learnt more about learner agency and the power of student voice in 
improving learning outcomes.

As a school community we are incredibly proud of their contributions to this event and school leadership at The Heights School.

Kelly Spalding 
Assistant Principal Secondary Years

The Heights School would like to congratulate one of our Spanish 
teacher’s Leah Kovacic on her Commendation for the 2025 Award 
for Leadership in Languages and Culture. Leah was recognised for 
her outstanding commitment to advocacy for a multilingual and 
culturally diverse Australia and strong community leadership.  

Congratulations Leah.

RECEPTION WELCOME
The “Reception Welcome” Assembly marked the exciting start of R01, R02 and R03 students’ formal education at The Heights School. It 
was a heartwarming and celebratory event where we proudly welcomed the new Reception students and their families into our school 
community. The assembly featured an altered version of the book Our Class is a Family, re-inforcing our school values and emphasising the 
importance of belonging and togetherness. Year 12 students shared inspiring reflections about their journey at The Heights, recounting 
their experiences from Reception to now. The Reception students then had the chance to share their 
aspirations for the future. To conclude the celebration, students performed the “Wombat Wobble”, 
adding an extra layer of excitement and energy to the memorable day. It was a beautiful start to what 
promises to be an exciting and enriching journey for all of the new students.

Christina Tziortzis, Reception Teacher (R01)

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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PRIMARY YEARS
 

Primary Years
Acquaintance Event

Thank you for attending the
Acquaintance Event. It was
great to see the smiles on
the children’s faces as they
showed their family around
the classroom and school. 

Reminders

No dogs on school grounds
Just a friendly reminder that dogs
are not permitted on school grounds
during school drop off and pick up
times. 

We are having an
assembly and parade on
the 21st of March at 11.15am.
Students are encouraged to
dress in their cultural dress
or wear orange. 

Learning Strategies 

NAPLAN
NAPLAN for Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will
commence in Week 7 on the 12th March.

Parent/Teacher Interviews
Week 10, Monday and Thursday. More
information will be sent via Edsmart.

When visiting classes over the last few weeks, I have seen students engaged in their
learning. There have been a lot of learning strategies being used within each classroom.
Each learning strategy has a different purpose and teachers intentionally choose and use
a variety of different learning strategies depending on the learning intention of the lesson.

Goal Setting Metacognition Questioning Reflection

Collaborative
Learning Feedback Summarising Self Questioning

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 2025
The annual Challenge has begun!

All of our students are invited to completed the Challenge which involves 
reading and recording 12 books prior to September 5. 

Reception-Year 2 teachers enter one form per class, recording books they 
have read together while students in Years 3-12 make their own entries. 

Once the class have completed the task, all forms are given to Library staff 
ready for entry on the PRC site. Medals and certificates are presented to 
students later in Term 4. 

This is a great opportunity to encourage a love of reading and improve Literacy 
levels. Please encourage your children to share their stories with you.

The PRC website has a lot of useful information:
https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/

Please contact me or any of the Library staff if you have any questions.

Ms Simpson 
PRC Co-ordinator

YEAR 9 HISTORY: THE GREAT EXHIBITION!
During Week 5, Mr Gray’s Year 9 History class travelled back in 

time to host ‘The Great Exhibition,’ bringing the ground-breaking 

inventions of the Industrial Revolution to life. Students competed 

to capture the attention of eager investors, creating detailed 

pamphlets and models to promote their innovations. Among the 

impressive displays were a functioning washing machine (with 

a dryer!), the North River Steamboat, locomotives, a working 

telegraph, the iconic lightbulb, and Singer sewing machines. When 

faced with challenging questions from visiting guest Ms Burgess 

about the inventions’ history and mechanics, the young inventors 

confidently rose to the occasion! Well done to all involved!

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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STAGE 2 SURFING
On Thursday 20 February, the Stage 2 Integrated Learning (Physical Education focus) class attended a Surfing Excursion at Port 
Noarlunga as part of their Practical Inquiry 1 Task. Qualified instructors from Surf Culture Australia were on hand to guide the class 
through the basics of surfing, with students being required to complete a personal self-analysis regarding skill acquisition concepts 
covered in class. We had a fun day linking our theory and practical components together. All students had a great time with their 
learning!

Andrew Costello, Stage 2 Integrated Learning Teacher

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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2025 SPORTS DAY PROGRAM
 

Preschool- Year 12

DAY
SPORTS

8:45am - 3:05pm
FRIDAY

7 MARCH
2025

The Heights School

The Heights School

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Food and Beverage Options

No families to be in school buildings

Spectators are to use portable toilets only. These
are located in the vicinity of the Year 3-6 ovals and
Year 7-12 ovals. Refer to the program map.

School Canteen will be operating all day for
Secondary students only
Primary Years recess and lunch orders are
required to be placed via QRK app no later than
4:00pm Wednesday 5 March. Limited menu only -
see below.

When ordering you may see other options,
PLEASE ORDER FROM THE HEIGHTS SCHOOL SPORTS DAY
OPTION ONLY

Welcome to our 
2025 

Preschool - Year 12
Sports Day

We are delighted to welcome parents, caregivers 

and families to our Sports Day and trust you will cheer

hard and loud and enjoy the spectacle.

Thank you for attending and supporting

 sportsmanship and team spirit.

8:45am

8:55am

9:30am

3:05pm

home group attendance

opening address

events commence

dismissal

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Food and Beverage Options

Lions Club Sausage Sizzle will be located in two areas,

Year 7-12 Oval (card payment available) and Primary
Years asphalt (cash only)

Serving during lunch break only
$3.00 sausage on bread, optional onion and sauce
$4.00 vegetarian burger on bread, optional onion
and sauce
$2.50 soft drink can (secondary years only)

A Coffee Van for parent / caregivers and families only
will be located in the vicinity of the Primary asphalt
area throughout the morning supplying Coffee, Hot
Chocolate and  limited bakery items.

Students will not be served

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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2025 SPORTS DAY PROGRAM
 

HOUSE CHANTS

CORVUS REDBACKS

Redbacks, Redbacks we will fight
Watch us run and watch us bite
See our red stripes on the track

Beware of the red and black!

Everywhere we go...(echo back)
People want to know...

Who we are...
And where we come from...

So we tell them...
We are the Redbacks!

Mighty mighty Redbacks!!

Give me an R! Give me an E! Give me a D!
Give me a B! Give me an A! Give me a C!

Give me a K! Give me an S! 

GO REDBACKS!

DRACO CROCODILES
Crocs, Crocs scream and shout
Chew you up and spit you out
We're the fastest and the best
Watch us as we beat the rest! 

Everywhere we go...(echo back)
People want to know...

Who we are...
And where we come from...

So we tell them...
We are the Crocs!

Mighty mighty Crocs!!

Give me a C! Give me an R!
 Give me an O!

Give me a C! Give me an S! 

GO CROCS!

HYDRA SHARKS
Sharks, Sharks watch us win
Look out for the circling fin

We're the best and we can state
We'll make the others look like bait!

Everywhere we go...(echo back)
People want to know...

Who we are...
And where we come from...

So we tell them...
We are the Sharks!

Mighty mighty Sharks!!

Give me an S! Give me a H!
 Give me an A! Give me an R! 

Give me a K! Give me an S!
 

GO SHARKS!

AQUILA DINGOES
Dingoes, Dingoes watch us growl

Look out cause we're on the prowl
We're not out here just for fun
Weare here to be number one!

Everywhere we go...(echo back)
People want to know...

Who we are...
And where we come from...

So we tell them...
We are the Dingoes!

Mighty mighty Dingoes!

Give me a D! Give me an I! Give me an N!
Give me a G! Give me an O! 
Give me an E! Give me an S! 

GO DINGOES!
 

HOUSE LEADERS

CORVUS REDBACKS
Senior Secondary House Captains (Year 10-12)                                                                                                               
Sana M
Manuth C
Secondary House Captains (Year 7-9) 
Lily W
Darcie R
Primary House Captains (Year R-6)                                                                                                                          
Belinda D
Jayden C

DRACO CROCODILES
Senior Secondary House Captains (Year 10-12)                                                                                                               
Tanishka B
Kacia S                                                                                                                                                      
Secondary House Captains (Year 7-9)                                                                                                               
Tahlia O
Brianna H                                                                                                                                                          
Primary House Captains (Year R-6)    
Chloe N
Noah P                                                                                                                  

 
HYDRA SHARKS
Senior Secondary House Captains (Year 10-12)                                                                                                               
Madison W
Bethushan J                                                                                                                                                                    
Secondary House Captains (Year 7-9)                                                                                                                      
Khushi D
Stella S                                                                                                                                                          
Primary House Captains (Year R-6)   
Annika L-B
Reyansh S

 
AQUILA DINGOES
Senior Secondary House Captains (Year 10-12) 
Maddison S  
Isaac L
Secondary House Captains (Year 7-9) 
Harita P
Rehan B
Primary House Captains (Year R-6)    
Jasmeet K
Armaandeep A

 

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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2025 SPORTS DAY PROGRAM
 

PROGRAM   Preschool - Reception

PROGRAM   Year 1 - Year 2

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/


  11

NEWSLETTER  ISSUE  2  |  6 March 2025 

2025 SPORTS DAY PROGRAM
 

PROGRAM   Year 3 - Year 4

PROGRAM   Year 5  - Year 6

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
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2025 SPORTS DAY PROGRAM
 

spectator toilets

YEAR 7 - YEAR 12 AREA
OVAL 1

PROGRAM   Year 7 - Year 12

PROGRAM   Year 7 - Year 12

Thank You
 

W E  A P P R E C I A T E
Y O U R  S U P P O R T  

A N D  
A T T E N D A N C E

T O D A Y !

https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/


www.theheights.sa.edu.au       /heightsschool
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COMMUNITY NOTICES

 

Saver Plus was developed by ANZ and the Brotherhood of St. Laurence and is delivered in partnership with The Smith Family and Berry Street. 
It is funded by ANZ and Department of Social Services. 

 

We are running Information sessions for anyone thinking about joining the 
program and wants to learn more about how Saver Plus works. 
 
Eligibility, income and participation criteria. To find out more head to 
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/. 
 
To Register please use the QR Code or Zoom Link Below. 

Saver Plus Information Sessions 

Click here to Register 

Employees Information sessions 

Receive up to 
$500 from ANZ for 
education costs

Achieve a savings goal for 10 months and 
ANZ will match it up to $500. You need to:

 Be 18 years or older

 Have a current Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card

  Have a child in school, starting school next year, 
or be studying yourself

  Get a regular income 
(can be you or your partner)

  Agree to join in free online financial 
education workshops

Terms and conditions apply. 

Apply here

saverplus.org.au
1300 610 355

https://www.facebook.com/heightsschool/
https://www.theheights.sa.edu.au/
https://thesmithfamily.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAqdO2orjIrEt2sAx25AeK9n5FOmK2wCnlv

